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General Studies – 3; Topic: Indian economy – growth and development 

Marginal Cost of Funds based Lending Rate (MCLR) 

1) Introduction 

 The marginal cost of funds based lending rate (MCLR) refers to the minimum interest rate of a bank 
below which it cannot lend, except in some cases allowed by the RBI. 

 This new methodology replaces the base rate system  

 Based upon MCLR, interest rate for different types of customers will be fixed in accordance with 
their riskiness. 

 The interest rate given by a bank for deposits and the repo rate are the decisive factors in the 
calculation of MCLR. 

2) Reasons for introducing MCLR 

 Banks were slightly slow to change their interest rate in accordance with repo rate change by the 
RBI.  

 Rates based on marginal cost of funds are more sensitive to changes in the policy rates 

 This is very essential for the effective implementation of monetary policy. 

 To improve the transmission of policy rates into the lending rates of banks. 

 To bring transparency in the methodology followed by banks for determining interest rates on 
advances. 

 To ensure availability of bank credit at interest rates which are fair to borrowers as well as banks. 

 To enable banks to become more competitive and enhance their long run value and contribution to 
economic growth. 

3) Implication on monetary policy 

 MCLR system facilitates monetary transmission because it is mandatory for banks to consider the 
repo rate while calculating their MCLR. 

 Repo rate reduction by the RBI will reduce overall interest rate in the economy and thus promoting 
loans for consumption and investment.  

 Now with MCLR, banks are obliged to readjust interest rate monthly. 

4) How MCLR is different from base rate? 

 Under the base rate system, banks were changing the base rate, only occasionally.  

 Banks waited for long time or waited for large repo cuts to bring corresponding reduction in their 
base rate. 

 Under base rate, the cost is calculated on an average basis by simply averaging the interest rate 
incurred for deposits. 

 The requirement that MCLR should be revised monthly makes the MCLR very dynamic compared to 
the base rate. 

 Under MCLR: 
a) Costs that the bank is incurring to get funds (means deposit) is calculated on a marginal basis  
b) The marginal costs include Repo rate; whereas this was not included under the base rate. 
c) Many other interest rates usually incurred by banks when mobilizing funds also to be carefully 

considered by banks when calculating the costs. 

5) Present Scenario 
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 Data from RBI show that growth in bank credit decelerated to 1.2 per cent in the April 1-December 
9, 2016 period, compared with the 6.2 per cent pace witnessed in the comparable period in 2015. 

 Deposit growth, on the other hand, almost doubled in pace, accelerating from 7.1 per cent in the 
same period in 2015 to 13.6 per cent in 2016.  

 Banks liabilities have jumped sharply, while their assets have instead almost stagnated. 

 This has added to their woes at a time when mounting bad loans have pushed most public sector 
banks to post record quarterly losses.  

 SBI's decision to cut its MCLR by 90 basis points is a timely nudge to borrowers, especially given the 
sharp slowdown in credit growth in the current fiscal year. 

 Other Banks have also followed with cuts of 45bp-90bp in their rates.  

6) Implications of Rate cut on Bond Market 

 Cuts in bank lending rates may spur some Indian companies to switch their fund raising back to 
loans, reversing a recent trend towards to the bond market 

 Sharp lending rate cuts will slow corporate bonds issues in the near term 

 Corporate borrowers stand to benefit the most as they will look to refinance their loans at much 
lower yields than before. 

 Cut in loan rates "will make banks competitive against bond markets and aid credit growth". 

7) Implications of Rate cut on Industry 

 India Inc said the move will act as a "booster dose" for the economy and propel consumption as 
lending may pick up significantly.  

 Industry chamber CII said that the rate cuts will play a key role in the process of economic 
strengthening in the medium term. 

 As loans become cheaper, sectors such as consumer durables, automobiles and housing will see a 
recovery. 

 Start-ups and SMEs will play a major role in the next growth cycle 
 
 


